
             

                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DAV Commander’s Corner: 
Have you noticed in our daily lives, the amount of information we 

receive each day: cell phones, Facebook, TV, newspapers, magazines, 

radio and the computer can be overwhelming? How much information 

is too much?  How much of it is real, and when do we stop with the 

overload?  When we look at back to a simpler time, we see people 

getting together to talk, writing letters, sending mail the old fashioned 

way; using the old rotary dial telephone with the party line and people 

looked forward to attending the meetings to see each other. It was a 

social time for our Chapters to do good work, build friendships and 

plan the events we would do over the next few weeks before the next 

meeting. What has changed? Are we getting to old to attend? Do we 

find it too easy to let others do the work? Is it too easy to stay in that 

comfortable chair and watch TV or have we just forgot the ideas and 

principles for which we joined? I don’t know the answer, but what will 

become of our Chapters and Department if things don’t change? From 

my point of view, the future could look like this: Communities we serve 

would lose a valuable partner that aids and assists the very residents 

we took an oath to protect; families that have lost love ones would 

lose support from us; no veterans service officers, we could no longer 

provide rides to desperately needed medical appointments; we would 

let each other down, for we all served this Nation to defend its values 

and always take care of each other in time of need. I’m saddened to 

think we may cease to be an organization someday. The answer to our 

problem starts with all of us, what can I do to make myself better, the 

Chapter stronger and the Department richer in membership? I am  

personally asking that each one of you do at least one thing per month 

to help your Chapter become better. Plan a project.  Visit Veterans in 

retirement homes.  Drive someone to an appointment and, if it’s 

possible, take an Office in your Chapter or Department. Let’s start the 

New Year like we started in 1920, with a bang. You are the face of the 

DAV, I am just the humble servant that has been afforded the 

opportunity to lead this great Department we call Oregon. 

Kevin J Owens 

Commander 

Department Officers 
Adjutant - Happy New Year, everyone!  New Year resolutions are a 

long-held tradition, and are usually made with the best of intentions, but 
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aren’t often carried out!  So instead of the usual weight-loss and other typical resolutions, I challenge all disabled veterans out 

there to adopt and carry out the following resolutions, which will hopefully make a difference for our fellow veterans: 

  

 I will help my fellow veterans when, where, and as often as I can.  You’re probably already doing a lot of this, but 
rededicate yourself to keeping it up! 

 I will ask for help when I need it.  None of us are super-human, and even though many of us consider ourselves as 
having adapted well to the “new normal” our disabilities impose on us, nothing ever remains the same.  So, when things 
“go south” in our lives, we need to be willing to reach out to our family and our comrades and ask for help. 

 I will tell my story.  More than ever, today’s average citizen doesn’t interact with veterans, or even think often about 
the wars we are still currently involved in.  So, it is important that we put a face on our experiences, to make the 
concerns of disabled veterans personal to our fellow citizens! 

 I will engage with my fellow citizens and set an example as a responsible citizen.  As important as our work within 
the veterans’ community is, we also need to get involved with our community at large, and hold up a positive image of 
disabled veterans. 

 I will always be proud of who I am, what I’ve done, and those who stood with me.  After raising our hand and 
swearing an oath to serve, none of us were responsible for where we were sent, who we fought against, and what our 
role was while in uniform.  All we could control was doing our duty to the best of our ability, and having our comrades’ 
backs!  We should always be proud of having served, regardless of the circumstances. 

 
Jr. Vice Commander  
Happy New Year!!! 2017 was a productive year and I hope we can continue our momentum to make our chapters, state and national 
organization better and stronger. We wouldn't be where we are today without the hard work and dedication of our local chapters. As 
always, I'm here to serve you and to help in any way I can.  
 
Historian 
Jan 3, 1777 - General George Washington defeated British General John Sullivan in the Battle of Princeton.  
 
Jan 18, 1815 - American forces defeated the British in a series of engagements that came to be known as the battle of New Orleans. 
 
Jan 3, 1865 - Union General William Sherman readies his troops to advance his troops north to challenge General Robert E Lee 
 
Jan 20, 1920 - The Treaty of Versailles takes effect, essentially ending World War I. 
 
Jan 26, 1945 - The Battle of the Bulge, one of the most important engagements with the Germans ends. 
 
Jan 4th-1951 - North Korea and Communist China forces recapture Seoul from United Nation troops. 
 
Jan 31, 1968 - The Tet Offensive begins as Viet Cong and North Vietnamese forces attack strategic military and civilian locations 
throughout South Vietnam. 
 
Jan 17, 1991 - Operation Desert Storm begins with air assaults on Iraq. Coalition forces flew 100,000 sorties and dropped 85,000 tons 
of ordinance.  
 
January 10, 2007 - A troop surge begins, eventually increasing US troops to more than 150,000. 

 
Director Of Services 
 
NEWS:  The Portland Office has a new Employee, Please Welcome Jenny Clark to our Office.   Please welcome her if you in 
the neighborhood.   
 
We are looking to hire a part time employee for our Portland HSC office, please see attached Position Description.  Pay will 
be minimum wage at $11.25/ hour for no more than 25 / week.  No benefits Paid. 
 
Please get your name and home city to Wanda Janus (WSjanus@hotmail.com) if you plan on going to Mid-Year Conference in 
Washington DC.  (February 26-28, 2018) 
 
 

mailto:WSjanus@hotmail.com


National Service Office 

The VA is implementing a new appeals process called RAMP which will, in theory, streamline and speed up the time it takes 

for a decision. It is currently a Pilot Program, and can only be used By Invitation Only at this time.  Pending appeals are being 

reviewed and letters being sent to veterans deemed to be “good candidates.”  In the near future, it will become an option for 

most appeals. Below you will find information on this new program. As a Pilot Program, it is subject to change at any time.  

SEE attached information. 

 

PORTLAND NSO OFFICE        ADDRESS 
National Service Officers       DAV NSO Office 
Tal Clark, Supervisor         VA Regional Office 
Amber Niemi, Assistant Supervisor      100 SW Main Street, RM 258E 
Charles Pugh, Senior Associate National Service Officer     Portland, OR 97204 
Matthew Paige, National Service Officer 
Joyce Judge, Lead Secretary      
Nicholas Hale, Secretary       PHONE (503) 412-4750   
 
HOURS   Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  and Friday:  0900-1600   Thursday: 0900-1200. 
      
FAX:   (503) 412-4751 
DSO 
Brigitte Marker , DSO 
P.O.  Box 878, Klamath Falls, OR  97601 
541-273-2191(H)   541-591-2114 (C) Please do not give out my cell phone number   
Markermb@gmail.com 
 
Convention Chair: 
Locations of Conventions and Mid-Year Conferences:  The convention approved cities for the 2018 through 2020 Mid-Year 
Conferences, and the 2018 through 2021 State Conventions.  Listed below are all future Conventions and Conferences as 
approved by the convention vote: 
  
Department Conventions (held in May each year): 
2018 - Running Y, Klamath Falls, May 18-20, hosted by Dewey Powell Chapter #12 
2019 - North Bend, OR (venue to be chosen), hosted by Coos County Chapter #38 
2020 - Lebanon Veterans Home 
2021 - Portland, OR  
2022- TBD 

  
Mid-Year Conferences (held in October each year): 
2018 – Springfield Chapter #42, Springfield OR 
2019 – Portland Chapter 1 
2020- Lincoln City, OR (Yamhill #5) 
2021- TBD 

 
 

Department News: 
Treasurer/Fund-raising:   

Current Account Balances (as of 3 Jan) 

   General:      $140,362.89 

   HSC Operations (payroll and taxes):  $  20,244.24 

   Van Fund:      $  39,283.52 

   National Campaign:   $    2,756.79 

   FEMA:     $  65,726.05 

mailto:Markermb@gmail.com


 

When you start planning your event, let Brigitte know as she may be able to get a van parked for display at your event so 

people can see what they are supporting.  You may also have some local van riders who would be willing to come out and tell 

their stories to potential donors so the community can see how important this service is.  

 

Remember, all fund-raising must be coordinated thru the Department IN ADVANCE. 

/Wanda Janus, Treasurer 

 

LVAP Program:   

The LVAP report for December  is as follows: 

Chapter #1:  91 hours, 3 members Unit #1:  240 hours, 8 members 

Chapter #11:  77 hours, 1 member Unit #5:  29 hours, 1 member 

Chapter #12:  257 hours, 9 members Unit #11:  189 hours, 1 member 

Chapter #17: 3 hours, 1 member Unit #25:  75 hours, 5 members 

Chapter #25:  30 hours, 2 members 

Chapter #38:  41 hours, 1 member  

Totals:  499 hours, 17 members     533 hours, 15 members 

Grand Total:      1,032 hours     32 members 

This is GREAT!!!!!  There are still many Units and Chapters who are not reporting.  Let’s get on board. 

Remember… Reports are due to National no later than the 4th of the month for the previous month.  That means, you have to 

get your reports to me NO LATER THAN THE 3RD of each month.  Reports received AFTER the 3rd will NOT be accepted. 

Chapters need to send reports via e-mail to OregonLVAP@gmail.com .  DO NOT SEND THEM TO THE DEPARTMENT 

COMMANDER OR ADJUTANT. 

Units need to send reports to Adjutant Jenny Clark. 

If any Chapter needs help with this, let me know by sending an email to OregonLVAP@gmail.com or calling me at 503-695-

6459. 

/Wanda Janus, LVAP Coordinator 

HSC Supervisor:   

HSC VA Phone Numbers: 
White City HSC- Jason Holland     (541) 830- 7529 
Roseburg HSC- Andrea Bernhardt (541) 440-1293 
Portland HSC – Flo Riley (503) 721-7804  
Assistant Portland HSC- Jenny Clark (503) 721-7804 
 
 
Monthly Report – December 2017 

Hospital Hours Donated Miles Driven Veterans 
Transported 

Portland 1289 25411 589 

Roseburg 499 8555 255 

White City 450 8192 245 

 
Thank you all to the great volunteers, WE CAN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOU…..    
 
DAV HSC OFFICES 
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PORTLAND 

We are in need of Volunteer Drivers in for all of our routes into Portland, but we have the greatest need in Albany, Salem, 

Longview and Portland.   We also need a volunteer coordinator to work in the Salem Clinic assisting with operation of the 

Local Salem van which we hope to have operational soon.  As always, volunteer help in the office is welcome.  By filing and 

make ride confirmation calls, you will permit the HSCs to focus on scheduling and driver support.  In addition, we need some 

folks who are qualified to provide extra help so that HSCs have the opportunity to attend National and State conventions. 

ROSEBURG 

We are in need of volunteer drivers in Eugene, Local, Florence and Crescent City.   Please call Andrea in Roseburg for more 
information.  
Need Volunteer Dispatcher at Eugene Clinic   
Need Volunteer Local drivers in the Eugene/Springfield area to transport to the Eugene Clinic 
  
WHITE CITY 

We are in need of local and AM drivers.  Please call Jason at White City for more information. 

VA News: no input 

ODVA NEWs:   

December 20, 2017 

As announced last week, Governor Brown has nominated me to be the next director of the 

Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) starting Thursday, December 21st 

and pending Senate confirmation.  While I am excited to join the DCBS team and help further 

their mission as advocates for Oregon consumers, workers and businesses, my departure from 

the Oregon Department of Veterans’ Affairs (ODVA) will be bittersweet. 

First and foremost, I will miss the incredible team at ODVA. I have loved telling everyone – from 

my kids to the Governor and all who would listen – about our team of passionate advocates for 

Oregon veterans and their families. 

I will also miss the daily connection and engagement with the veterans’ community across Oregon. We are over 310,000 strong 

and are a diverse community: men and women, young and old, urban and rural, gay and straight, and every ethnicity, and 

creed. Our diversity does not divide us, and with the leadership of the national service organizations and community partners we 

advocate with a united veteran voice. 

Together as a veterans’ community and with the broad and bipartisan support of our elected leaders, we have made a tangible 

and meaningful difference in the lives of our veterans, all Oregonians and the state as a whole. 

With a focus on our mission, our state has invigorated core programs and partnered on broad community efforts to assure our 

veterans’ health, education and economic opportunity. We should all be proud how we have strengthened services for all 

veterans and focused outreach to underserved veterans including aging, women, LGBTQ, tribal, and rural veterans. 

Given our timeless and essential mission to serve and honor Oregon veterans, I am also very pleased that Governor Brown has 

nominated Sheronne Blasi to be the next director of ODVApending Senate confirmation. 

I first met Sheronne when she and her team of performance audit managers at Secretary of State completed a thorough review 

of veteran services in 2013-14. We recruited her to our team this year and she has been serving as assistant director of 

Statewide Veteran Services. Sheronne is a long time Salem resident and active community member, and served 14 years in the 

United States Navy. 

Sheronne has my and our Advisory Committee’s full confidence and support. She has proven herself to be a strong leader who 

will be able to help our team continue to strengthen our core programs and build broad community partnerships to achieve on 



our mission. Her first day as director will be Thursday, Dec. 21st. Please join me in congratulating and welcoming Sheronne to 

her new role as director. 

Thank you again for the honor and privilege of being a part of team ODVA and our shared efforts to better serve Oregon’s 

veterans and their families. I look forward to staying in touch and continuing to be a part of Oregon’s veteran community! 

  

Semper fi, 

Cameron Smith 

UGVO Report:  Next Meeting: Saturday, January 13, 2018. 1230, Salem Senior Center, 2615 Portland Road NE, Salem, OR 97301. 
 

CHAPTERS:  Chapters can report any upcoming events or information concerning your chapter.  IF you would like it in the 

newsletter, it will need to be to Brigitte Marker by the 1st of each month. 

Chapter 1 - First, we hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and wish each and every one of you a Happy, Healthy and 

Prosperous New Year.  We have started providing support to Fort Kennedy which provides support to Homeless Veterans.  

They need clothing and toiletries, especially for female Veterans.    

Chapter 4 - No Input 
 

Chapter 5 - No Input 

 
Chapter 6 - No Input 
 
Chapter 7 - No Input 
 
Chapter 8 - We from DAV/DAVA #8 want to wish you all a wonderful year for 2018.  We are very proud of the fact that in 

August we were able to see the hard work of several individuals culminate in us once again having an Auxiliary.  This was Past 

Commander Nick Snyder’s dream and he saw it happen. 

Facebook Website:   The DAV/DAVA Chapter 8 website on facebook can be found at:   

https://www.facebook.com/davjc8/   We are proud to announce that it is averaging now at least 50 hits a week. 

DAV/DAVA  #8  Email address:    davjc8@gmail.com 

Veteran’s Day Parade:  We are very happy to report that the Chapter had two cars in the parade and the Auxiliary had 

one car.  One member also drove his 2 ½ ton Mash Truck in the parade for the 3
rd

 year.  A total of 7 DAV/DAVA members 

participated. 

DAV/DAVA #8 Social:  A Christmas Potluck Social was held at the American Legion Hall on December 16.  

Approximately 14 were in attendance for the Christmas Exchange of gifts. We were very pleased to have David Wentz, Oregon 

DAV Jr. Vice as an honored guest. 

Christmas Baskets:  Donations from Albertson’s, Harry and David, and many other sources helped fill two large boxes 

for Christmas for two families and made two boys, ages 6 and 8, very happy. They also received new clothes to wear to school 

after the New Year. 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2615+Portland+Road+NE,+Salem,+OR+97301&entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.facebook.com/davjc8/


                                            

Constitution and By-Laws:  The Constitution and By-Laws Committee have completed their work.  The Proposed 

Constitution and By-Laws for Chapter 8 will be brought before the Chapter at the meeting to be held January 13. 

Nomination of New Officers:  Nomination and election of Officers will be also held at the January 13
th
 meeting, due to 

health issues with current officer and at the officer’s request.  There has also been a request made that we change our meeting 

to the 3
rd

 Saturday of the Month, which will be voted upon at that time. 

Gift Cards for needy veterans and their family:  This year through a gracious donation our Chapter will be able to help 

15 families with the $50.00 gift card toward food and necessary items at a local food store. 

DAV #8 Certified Service Officers:  CSO’s White, Smith and Kimble continue to serve veterans at the VA Tuesdays, and 

Wednesdays.  Thursdays are by appointment.  CSO Alice Thomsen is now meeting with veterans at American Legion, Ashland 

Elks, and at veteran’s homes by appointment only. 

SORCC Women Veterans Health Committee:  Sr. Vice Cdr. Thomsen continues to attend committee meetings 

regarding the Women Veteran’s issues. 

Illnesses:  Past Commander Nicky Snyder continues to recuperate from surgery.  Chaplain Richard Backes is 

recovering from a severe case of Whooping Cough. (Doctors are recommending in the valley that us older veterans may need 

another shot for it). 

New Business: Cdr. Thomsen will be joining the Medford Chamber of Commerce which has been good exposure for our 

DAV Chapters across the Nation. 

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU):  Cdr. Thomsen spoke in July at the Non-Commissioned Officers Association 

National Conference regarding the MOU (Memorandum of Understanding) that was signed between the two organizations many 

years ago.  The MOU is an agreement between the NCOA that the DAV Certified Service Officers will also handle the claims 

and benefit issue requests for NCOA members.  Presently this last year we were able to assist a minimum of 4 of the NCOA 

members with obtaining their benefits and or pensions. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

DAV/ DAVA #8 will be in Grants Pass for the Stand-Up at the Fairgrounds in February. 

Ladies Tea for the DAV and Auxiliary will be held last of first of February.  So watch your emails.  Wives of veteran 

members are very welcome.  American Legion Auxiliary, and past VFW Auxiliary will be invited too. 

Oregon Women Veterans two-day Conference: We foresee three of our women veterans attending this year. 

OUTREACH: Cdr. Thomsen, President/Aux Cdr. White, and Aux Adj. Thomsen will be visiting the homes of members to 

do health and welfare checks starting in January. 

2018 Goal:  Assist more veterans, reach more veterans and determine what the need of our local veteran’s needs are. 

More Social Events: It will be the desire also of this DAV/DAVA Chapter to make DAV fun for all those that come.  

Watch for postings of fun events together during the week and on weekends.  Especially they will be posted on our Facebook 

pages. 



Reaching the Younger Veterans:  This will be one of the main projects we plan to work on through 2018.  WE plan to 

speak to many of our young veterans and find out what will draw them to us as members and moreover active members.  “Just 

because it worked in 1949, 1969, 1973 does not mean it works for our younger veterans today.  It is time WE listen to them” 

Chapter 11 - No Input 
 
Chapter 12-   
We held our meeting in December.  We continue to help veterans through our service officer who is now also a Notary Public.  
We continue to serve our weekly breakfast for the month of December we served over 260 veterans and their families.  Our 
members contributed over 300 hours for LVAP.  We also handed out 31 food baskets for Christmas.  We will be dark in January 
and February.   
 

                  Food boxes lined up and ready for pickup.     
 
Chapter 14 –  

Chapter 17 –  

Chapter 18 - No Input 
 
Chapter 20 - No Input 
 
Chapter 23 - No Input 
 
Chapter 25 - No input 

Chapter 38  - We continue to hold monthly meetings. Chapter 38 continues to make donations to the American Legion 

Auxiliary Bay Area Unit #34 for the coffee service that is provided at the North Bend CBOC as well as our monthly donation to 

the DAV Transportation Fund of fifty dollars. We recently sent a check for $450.00.  The Chapter is moving forward with 

visiting Veterans in the local retirement homes that may not have anyone to visit with. The Chapter presented Walmart and 

Paula Arzie Certificates of Appreciation for allowing the Chapter to distribute For-Get-Me-Nots over Veterans Day. They were 

most pleased with getting the recognition as too often, thanks are never given. 

Kevin Owens 

Adjutant 

 
Chapter 39 - No Input 
 
Chapter 42 - No Input 
 
 
 
News from NATIONAL: 
 



EVENTS 

2017 Mid-Winter Conference 

February 26 – March 1, 2017 (Tentative, pending confirmation on Capitol Hill) 

Crystal Gateway Marriott 

1700 Jefferson Davis Highway 

Arlington, VA  22202 

Telephone: 1.800.266.9432 or 1.703.920.3230 

Group Name:  Disabled American Veterans 

$195 Single/Double 

 
5K’s 

Done for the Year 
 

LEGISLATIVE: 
Commander’s Action Network (CAN): 

https://www.dav.org/learn-more/legislation/join-action-network-take-action/  

This is the website to sign up to receive e-mail Alerts about pending legislation that DAV is working on.  Timely 

communications with your representatives in DC is vital to making sure they know what you, their constituents, feel is 

important.  Please visit the web site and sign up.  With the CAN you can send messages to your representatives about pending 

Legislation that effect Veterans and their dependents.  

 
Auxiliary News 

DAVA Commander –      December - Wrapping up the year ! 

Greetings to the whole DAV & Auxiliary Family. It has been a very full second half of 2017.  From saying goodbye 

to one unit, hello to another, and all the good stuff in between. With that being said, I urge all of our Auxiliary 

members to try to be part of a unit close to you, so you can stay up to date on everything going on throughout our 

great state of Oregon. 

I plan to visit all 5 units by April. If there is a particular month that you would like me to visit your Unit, please let 

me know when I call to schedule. 

The month of December was very busy. I started it off with a trip to Long Beach, WA where we made a gingerbread 

house with a local veteran. 

I was able to share info about the DAV.  Then, I was invited to go on a train ride in Yacolt, WA.  On the ride, I was 

able to talk about our Auxiliary and I learned a few things about the VFW and their Auxiliary. They are helping the 

town of Yacolt with the train ride throughout the year.   

I have completed my training and become the new VAVS representative for the Portland VA. 

Some of the Unit #1 members put together a mystery dinner for some veterans and volunteers to say thank-you for all 

their work throughout the 2017 year.    

I rounded up this year with a Christmas party at the VA, a Christmas celebration with my family, and a quiet New 

Years at home. I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season, and I look forward to seeing you all in 2018! 

 

https://www.dav.org/learn-more/legislation/join-action-network-take-action/


Vickie Partridge 

Commander 

 

DAVA Adjutant 
Happy New Year!  I hope your holidays were full of fun! 
 
We have gotten word via the National Newsletter, that we do not have to file a second 990 for last year.  Every Department 
and Unit is now on the July 1 to June 30 fiscal year.  We will be required to have the financial report turned in by September 
30th.  That will also be when the next 990 is due.  If you need any help or have any questions, please call or e-mail me. 
 
It’s also time to start planning for the State Convention in May.  Please be sure to call and make your hotel reservations now.  
Also, send your registration form to Brigitte as soon as you can.  I need your recommendations for Commander of the Year, 
Adjutant of the Year, Member of the Year and Unit of the Year awards by February 15th.  We need your input to select the best 
candidates for these awards.  I know you are all doing fantastic work…write and tell me about it! 
 
Jenny Clark 
Adjutant Adjutant 
State Dept of Oregon 
615-339-00889 
Jenny.clark68@comcast.net.   
 
DAVA Senior Vice Commander – No input 
DAVA UNITS Reports –  
Unit #1 
 

 
I hope you enjoyed our department newsletter.  If you have any suggestions or contribution to the newsletter please 
contact Brigitte Marker at Markermb@gmail.com .  For anything you want added to the next newsletter please have the 
information to me by the 30th of each month. 
Chapter Meetings: January 2018      Special Chapter Events will be in RED         Unit will be in Blue 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
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DAY  
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Chapter Meeting INFO: 
Chapter 1 --DAV Bingo Hall  8725 NE Sandy BLVD, Portland , OR  97220 4th Wednesday  7pm 

Chapter 4-  Gladstone Community Club 255 E Exter Street, Gladstone, OR  97027 4th Saturday  10am 

Chapter 5-                     126 Atlantic NE, McMinnville, OR  97128 2nd Wednesday  7pm 
Chapter 6-  WestCare Home for Heroes   2933-B Center St NE, Salem, OR 9730  1st Saturday  10am 
Chapter 7-  American Legion Post #6 285 W. Main Street, Hillsboro, OR  97123 2nd Wednesday  6pm 
Chapter 8-    100 E Jackson, Medford, OR  97504  2nd Tuesday  12pm 
Chapter 11- Fruitdale Grange #39 1440 Parkdale Dr, Grants Pass, OR  2nd Saturday  1pm 
Chapter 12-  DAV Hall   2809 Avalon Street, Klamath Falls, OR  97603 2nd Wednesday  6pm 
Chapter 14-  VFW Hall   1503 NE 4th Street, Bend, OR  97701  3rd Thursday  630pm 
Chapter 17-      1469 Timber St SE, Albany, OR  97322  2nd Tuesday  1pm 
Chapter 18    254 West 8th Street, Ontario, OR 97914  2nd Wednesday  6pm 
Chapter 20-  Brookings Public Library 405 Alder Street, Brookings, OR  97415  4th Saturday  10am 
Chapter 23-      1715 21st Street, Florence, OR  97439  1st Saturday  2pm 
Chapter 25- Elise J. Stuhr Senior Center 5550 SW Hall BLVD, Beaverton, OR  97005 4th Saturday  11am 
Chapter 38    1402 Airport Way, North Bend, OR 97459 2nd Saturday  1pm 
Chapter 39-  American Legion Hall 424 NE 8th Ave, Milton Freewater, OR  2nd Tuesday  2pm 
Chapter 42    344 8th Street, Springfield, OR  97477  2nd Tuesday  7pm 
 
Auxiliary Unit Meeting Information 
 
Unit 1- DAV HALL    8725 NE Sandy BLVD, Portland, OR  97220 4th Wednesday  7pm 
Unit 5--                   126 Atlantic NE, McMinnville, OR  97128  2nd Wednesday  7pm 
Unit 8-     100 E Jackson, Medford, OR  97504  2nd Saturday  12pm 
Unit 11- Fruitdale Grange #39  1440 Parkdale Dr, Grants Pass, OR  2nd Saturday  12pm 
Unit 14- VFW Hall   1503 NE 4th Street, Bend, OR  97701  3rd Thursday  630pm 
Unit 25- Elise J. Stuhr Senior Center 5550 SW Hall BLVD, Beaverton, OR  97005 4th Saturday  230pm 
 


